10/2/15

Date

## University of Alaska Fairbanks Staff Council Resolution 2015-263-1 Approved August 17, 2015

## Resolution 2015-263-1:

Resolution of Recognition and Appreciation of Chancellor Brian Rogers & Sherry Modrow

UAF Staff Council unanimously approved the following resolution at Staff Council Meeting #263, on August 17, 2015.

WHEREAS, Brian D. Rogers served as Chancellor of the University of Alaska Fairbanks from 2009 to 2015 and a member of the UAF and Fairbanks communities since the early 1970's; and

WHEREAS, UAF alumni, Brian D. Rogers and Sherry Modrow, his spouse and unwavering companion, have approached the chancellorship as a team, working tirelessly to promote, support, and develop UAF within the Fairbanks community and abroad; and

WHEREAS, Brian D. Rogers is a true leader and Renaissance man, having held the titles of chancellor, vice president, regent, student, alumni, state representative, commercial fisherman, course instructor, director, dishwasher, consultant, mailman, manager, business owner, lemonade proprietor, ally, and friend; and

WHEREAS, Brian D. Rogers has earned the trust of staff through his commitment to respect, transparency, open communication, shared governance, and collaboration; and

WHEREAS, Brian D. Rogers has championed supervisor training, staff development, and staff appreciation throughout his time as UAF Chancellor; and

WHEREAS, Brian D. Rogers and Sherry Modrow have implemented and spearheaded the Chancellor's Gala in support of the greater Fairbanks community; and

WHEREAS, Sherry Modrow, a lifelong Alaskan, has volunteered countless hours to improve UAF, including her impressive work with the UAF Development Office; and

WHEREAS, throughout his tenure as Chancellor, Brian D. Rogers and Sherry Modrow have been strong supporters of UAF Staff Council and all staff, while championing UAF as a unique and world class Arctic institution; now

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that UAF Staff Council recognizes and applauds the outstanding contributions and accomplishments of Brian D. Rogers and Sherry Modrow during their tenures at UAF, during which time they have helped make UAF a better place.

Faye Gallant, President, UAF Staff Council